
 

The Weekly Scribe 
February 4, 2018 

Sunday, February 4, 2018 
8:00 a.m. Worship  
9:20 a.m. Faith Formation 
10:30 a.m. Worship with Children Lead Services 
12:00 p.m. Youth Event (AC) 
 
Monday, February 5, 2018 
6:00 p.m. Property Meeting (120) 
6:00 p.m. Stephen Ministry Classes (CH) 
7:00 p.m. Financial Advisory Committee (209) 
 
Tuesday, February 6, 2018 
7:30 a.m. Executive Committee (offsite) 
12:30 p.m. Staff Meeting (GA) 
1:00 p.m. Priscilla Circle (CH) 
7:00 p.m. Boy Scouts (AC) 
7:15 p.m. Womenôs Bible Study (120) 
 
Wednesday, February 7, 2018 
9:00 a.m. Quilters (CH) 
6:00 p.m. Confirmation Class (YR) 
 

ALTAR GIFTS 
 

THERE ARE OPPORTUNITIES TO SIGN UP FOR 

THE FOLLOWING 2017 GIFTS:   
 

COMMUNION WINE  $20 

ALTAR CANDLES $20 

FLORALS $30 ~       

ETERNAL LAMP CANDLES $20  

CHRIST LUTHERAN CHURCH 

2610 Campbell Street 

Valparaiso, IN 46385 

219-462-6660 + 219-462-2168 Fax 

e-mail: office@clcvalpo.org 

website: www.clcvalpo.org 
 

CLC STAFF 
Rev. Timothy Knauff, Jr. 
Senior Pastor 
pastortim@clcvalpo.org 
 

Rev. Erica Gibson-Even 
Pastor 
pastorerica@clcvalpo.org 
 

Rev. Jerry Castleman 
Pastor Emeritus 
 

Jen Gottlieb 
Director, Little Lamb Preschool 
jen.gottlieb@clcvalpo.org  
 

Clint Mullet 
Director of Youth Ministries 
clint.mullet@clcvalpo.org 
 

Jenny Bias 
Parish Administrator 
jen.bias@clcvalpo.org 
 

Heather Budnik 
Business Manager 
heather.budnik@clcvalpo.org 
 

Milan Coburn 
Property Manager 
milan.coburn@clcvalpo.org 
 

Juli Verkler 
Parish Nurse 
forever20154@att.net 
  
2018 CHURCH COUNCIL OFFICERS 
President: Phil McGuire 
Vice President: Roy Summerville 
Treasurer: John Obermann 
Secretary: Janet Casbon 
 

2018 COUNCIL MEMBERS 
Christian Education:  Brian Niksch 
Christian Growth:  Sue McPherson 
Church Property:  Marla Niksch 
Hospitality & Outreach:  Sara Long 
Social Ministry:  Irene Adams 
Stewardship: Tim Sutherland 
Worship & Music: Dorothy Bass 
Youth:  Erin Schmidgall 
LLP Board Representative:  Kris Trapp 
Youth Representative: Anthony Summerville 

LWR QUILTERS  
2018 Quilt Count:  100 
 

LWR/CLC Baby Care Kits Project 
2018 Goal: 500 
Kits Completed: 210 
 

LWR/CLC Fabric Project 
2018 Goal: 150  
Kits Completed: 12 
 

LWR/CLC Personal Care Kits 
Kits Completed: 195 
 

Lutheran Braille Workers 
Books Completed in 2017:  819 

AC = Activity Center; CH = Church Hall; GP = Gathering Place;  

K = Kitchen;  MR = Music Room; S = Sanctuary; YR = Youth Room;  

107 = Brideôs Room; 119 & 120 = Rooms by Gathering Place;  

209 = Conference Room; 221 & 222 = Rooms by Church Hall 

Christ Lutheran Church Financial Dashboard 

General Fund 

 
 Actual  

 Needed to Meet 2017 
Budgeted  Expenses  

Receipts - For the Year 2017 $637,176.45 $654,266.64 

Expenses - For the Year 2017 $626,914.04 $654,266.64 

Over/(Under) $10,262.41  

  Actual  

 Needed Weekly to Meet 
2018 Budgeted  
Expenses  

Last Week - January 28 $10,221.64  $14,326.75  

Building Funds 

As of January 28:   

 Just Imagine Fund   Actual  
 Monthly mortgage 

payment  

Last Week - January 28 $1,579.74  $14,666.00  

Current Balance in Just Imagine $57,476.04  

Fundraising Goal for the New Organ $333,000.00 Need to Raise 

Total Raised for the New Organ Fund $314,503.10 $18,496.90 

Current Balance in New Organ Fund $64,196.40  

Social Ministry 

Received for December Emphasis - ELCA 
Mission PartnersðBethel Lutheran   $1,960.00  

Received as of January 28 for January 
EmphasisðFirst Contact & Steiner Fund $1,955.00  

WORSHIP ATTENDANCE  
 

January 28, 2018 
8:00 a.m. 110 
10:30 a.m. 259 

 

Faith Formationð76 

Please call the church office to make us aware if you or a loved one 

has been  admitted to the hospital. Although some hospitals ask 

about your church affiliation during the admitting process, they 

do not always call to let us know that you are there.   

Thursday, February 8, 2018 
9:30 a.m. Student Nurses (222) 
6:30 p.m. Youth Board Meeting (209) 
7:00 p.m. Choir Rehearsal (S) 
7:00 p.m. Girl Scouts (AC) 
 
Saturday, February 10, 2018 
8:00 p.m. AA Meeting (YR) 
 
Sunday, February 11, 2018 
8:00 a.m. Worship with Adult Choir 
9:20 a.m. Faith Formation 
10:30 a.m. Worship 
12:00 p.m. Circle (High School Youth Ministry) 
 
Monday, February 12, 2018 
1:00 p.m. American Red Cross Blood Drive (AC) 
1:30 p.m. Porter County Stephen Ministry (222) 
6:30 p.m. Stephen Ministry Supervision (209) 
7:00 p.m. Young Womenôs Bible Study (107) 

 

COMING SOON --TIME TO PLAN AHEAD  
 

     Lent is rapidly approaching (Ash Wednesday is February 14) and with it comes our 
annual Baskets of Promise effort for the personal care kit project.  As usual we will be 
collecting items for the LWR kits on each Sunday in Lent.  Please prayerfully consider 
joining us in this important service project.   We know that there are so many situations 
in the world right now where any kind of help is greatly needed.   Beginning on 
February 18 we will collecting in the following order:  
 

February 18--Soap, 4-5 ounce bars 
February 25--Bath Towels, lightweight and dark color  

March 4--Toothbrushes, adult size  
March 11--Cash for Combs 

March 18--Cash for Clippers  
March 25--Your choice 

 

     Please note that we are asking for cash for combs and clippers because they can be 
purchased on line in bulk at a huge savings (Combs for about 25 cents each and clippers 
for about 40 cents).  If you are willing to contribute, we can do the purchasing.   This 
allows us to stretch our money and complete many more kits.  
 

     In the last 4 years we have provided 2700 personal care kits to Lutheran World Relief 
and we hope to continue that tradition this year.   Your generosity can make this 
happen.  Thank you so much for your support.  
 
     Any questions or comments may be directed to Dave Keammerer at 219-462-8447 or 
dnssk@frontier.com. 

Faith Formation Opportunities  
Sunday 9:20 a.m.  

  

Thru February 11 ñChristianity & Racismò with Heath Carter (Church Hall) 
 
February 18 & 25 ñManna & Mercyò with Pastor Erica (Church Hall) 

 
Thru May 2018 ñBook of Revelationò with Walt Wangerin, Jr. (Sanctuary) 
 
Thru February 25 "Faith in Action" Includes selections from Daniel, Matthew, Acts, Ephesians, Colossians, 1 Timothy, 
James with Dave Keammerer (120) 

 

YEAR -END GIVING STATEMENTS ARE NOW 
IN YOUR MAILBOX.  

 

PLEASE SEE BLACK BOX IN GATHERING 
AREA IF YOU DO NOT HAVE A  MAILBOX.  

 

If you are having trouble getting your 
statement please let the office know so one 

can be emailed to you ñwe are trying to 
save money and not mail them.  

mailto:pastortim@clcvalpo.org
mailto:dnssk@frontier.com


Give+:  A GREENER APPROACH TO GIVING 
 

Churches, because of their heavy weekly check volumes, 
were among the earliest organizations to embrace electronic 
giving as a way to automate contributions.  
 

¶ Electronic giving in all its forms provides convenience 
and donation consistency for churches. 

¶ Electronic giving has a positive impact on the 
environment.  An enormous amount of natural 
resources are consumed in the production, 
transportation, processing and disposal of paper 
checks and giving envelopes. 

 

As you consider the payment method you use to make your 
regular offering, we hope that you will think about the unique 
connection between financial stewardship and 
environmental stewardship.  Christ Lutheran Church offers 
several ways to give electronically through Give+ (formerly 
known as Simply Giving). 
 

¶ Direct Debit Giving is used to automatically transfer 
funds from your checking or savings account to the 
churchôs bank account.  You can set this up by 
contacting the church Business Manager (Heather 
Budnik) or by visiting our church website at 
www.clcvalpo.org.  Click on Give+, Sign In/Sign Up, 
and follow the prompts to donate or to setup recurring 
offerings through your bank account. 

¶ We also accept credit and debit cards for one-time or 
recurring offerings.  You can set this up by visiting our 
church website and following the 
instructions above.  If you prefer to use 
your smart phone, this QR code will take 
you directly to our Give+ page. 
 

Once you setup your account, you can use the 
link on our website set up or change your donation plans or 
view your online donation history.  

Nametags are a very helpful tool for getting to 
know people!  

 
Your nametag is now in the Gathering area so 
that it is easier for you to grab on the way in 
when you arrive and return on your way out 

of CLC.   
 

Wearing your nametag is a small but mighty thing 
we can all do FOR OTHERS which we all benefit 

from.  THANK YOU! 

 

Paid Nursery Attendant Needed 
  

In the new year, one of our nursery attendants will be ñretiringò 
from that position.  We are looking for a responsible adult (over 
18) to serve as the primary nursery staff person every-other 
month on Sunday mornings, from 8am-11:30am.  Please 
contact Pr. Erica (pastorerica@clcvalpo.org) with questions, 

interest, or referrals.   

SUNDAY SCHOOL NEWS  
1/28/2018 

 
There were 55 kids present.   
 
310 pounds of food collected for the food pantry so 
far this year by our Beginners, Pre-k, Kindergartens.  

Wednesday Lenten Dinners 
 

During Lent, you are invited to join in Lenten dinners at 5:30 
p.m. Wednesdays at CLC, before each 7:00 p.m. evening 
service. These begin on Ash Wednesday, February 14, and 
continue through March 21. Please sign up for each meal in 
advance in the East Link so that the cooks know how many to 
expect, and consider bringing a dessert to share. A free-will 
offering will be collected at each meal. Come and join in the 
fellowship! 
 

As the season of Lent approaches, the Worship and Music 
committee is looking for individuals or groups to make the 
evening meals. For more information, please contact the office.  
Remember when signing up to also ask form volunteers to 
set-up and clean-up the hall. 
 

Dinners scheduled:   
 

February 14:(Ash Wednesday):  Jim Boedeker - Chili 
February 21:  Priscilla Circle - Sloppy Joes 
February 28:  AVAILABLE 
March 7:  Otten, Knauff & Schuitema Families - Pasta Bar 
March 14:  Senior Group  - Soup 
March 21:  AVAILABLE 
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Nine senior VU public health nursing students will be 
seen in and around CLC during the next month as they 
learn about community health assessment and the 
social determinants of health. Clinical Assistant 
Professor Cheryl Slack will be guiding them as they 
learn to examine a community rather than one patient 
at a time. The students will collaborate with Parish 
Nurse Juli Verkler as they present a Health Fair for 
CLC parishioners based on the the health survey 

results during "The Nurse is In" on  
February 4th. 

¢ƘŜȅΩǊŜ /ƻƳƛƴƎΗ 
 
¢ƘŜ .ŜǊƎƘŀǳǎ hǊƎŀƴ ǘŜŎƘƴƛŎƛŀƴǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀǘ /[/ ōŜƎƛƴƴƛƴƎ aƻƴŘŀȅΣ CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ рΣ ǘƻ 
ƛƴǎǘŀƭƭ ƻǳǊ ǇƛǇŜ ƻǊƎŀƴΗ 
 
LŦ ȅƻǳ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ ǘƘŜƳ ŦŜŜƭ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜ ōȅ ǇǊƻǾƛŘƛƴƎ ǎƻƳŜ ǎƻǊǘ ƻŦ ƳƻǊƴƛƴƎκ
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